


The grace of the Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God,  
and the communion of the Holy Spirit be with all of you.  

2 Cor 12:13 
 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
Trinity is hosting many special events this month. On May 19

th
, Trinity is holding a Latin Nights 

Dinner and Auction Gala, which will include a live auction as well as a silent auction, a fantastic 
dinner, raffles, and music by the Tijuana Blast band. At the 10:00 am service on Pentecost Sunday 
on May 20

th
, we will welcome the families and friends of two members who will be baptized at the 

10:00 am service on Pentecost. At a special combined morning service on Trinity Sunday, May 27
th
, 

we will be joined by The Rt. Rev. Bishop Greg Rickel, who will preside and preach at the service. 
 
It feels like the wheel of the seasons has at last turned to a true spring and all of life is ready to 
celebrate. There is something to love in every season, and what I have appreciated over the past 
few days has been seeing the soft green of newly unfolding leaves on the trees. When the skies 
have been clear and the sun brilliant, I have enjoyed unfolding my sunglasses from where they have 
been stored in my glovebox for the past many months.  
 
Driving through the countryside of Washington reminds me of all there is to be thankful for in life 
beyond myself. When the news of the world presses in, the freedom of driving in sunlight and wind 
in the midst of God’s creation reminds me of all that is bigger and brighter. Even as my prayers are 
full of concern for victims of war, oppression and violence in nations far away and in our own 
country, my spirit is renewed by the fullness of beauty and promise that life finds a way. Even in the 
midst of rubble, in the trouble of our days, life reaches into our hearts and opens up a window 
through which the bird of the Spirit can fly free from its cage of mourning or worry or despair. 
 
We were not made for despair. We were made for love.  Sometimes the cage from which we must 
break free is the cage within our hearts that keep us from engaging others in ways that promise 
respect to those who have not known it, provide safety to those who are vulnerable, and reach out in 
genuine peace to those who fear that they will be met with intolerance. Messages from our own 
families of origin or messages that inundate us from the society and people around us can cage us 
within a sense of unworthiness such that we may not even value ourselves.  
 
Diana Butler Bass is an author, speaker, and independent scholar specializing in American religion 
and culture. Recently, she shared that in these times, people frequently tell her stories of families 
and friendships that are frayed and broken because of political differences. She is struggling with 
this issue herself, in her relationship with her own brother. Diana asked, “[Are] any of you struggling 
with this? I'm at a loss as to what to do.” 
 
Though political differences are not the issue in my own family, this was the reply that I offered to the 
conversation: 
 
I am an Episcopal priest in a birth family of atheists who tore me down every day of my life for years 
and still can when opportunity arises. I never discuss my beliefs, I never raise the topic of faith, and I 
don't have the expectation that they should believe as I do. When they get emotionally abusive or 
employ paternalistic sarcasm, it comes from their own discomfort. I sincerely just walk away to do 
something else. If they ask me a reasonable question, I answer; I'm glad to encourage genuine 
connection and relationship. I don't mount a defensive argument, and I don't return abuse with 
abuse. I just keep in touch, show my care of them, and focus on what's important to me without 
needing them to think it's important, too. 



Love motivates my desire to be in relationship with family members who disagree with my beliefs.  I 
want to be connected with them, and I know that even though we might want to wring each other’s 
necks from time to time, when one of us is in true trouble, all the rest of us come to their aid without 
question and without condition.   
 
By contrast, there are other families in which there is no underlying investment. Certain personalities 
may be narcissistic or bear no empathy whatsoever for any living thing, much less another relative.  
In such instances, remaining in such a relationship is likely not healthy and may lead to a grieving 
process that comes when we recognize that the relationship we wish we could have is never going 
to be possible. 
 
Jesus acknowledged the difference between challenging relationships and relationships that simply 
do not exist, no matter how much we might want them to exist. He grieved for relationships that 
could not be had and “longed to draw all the world to himself,” as we hear in our Eucharistic prayer 
at the time of communion. Yet, he was willing to do battle with Peter, even to forgive Peter’s denial 
of Jesus at the end, because for Christ that was a relationship the two men actually very much 
wanted. The more we love one another, the greater the pain that can be caused when there are 
differences and when harsh words are exchanged. For example, “Get behind me, Satan!” is not 
exactly a loving verbal embrace. 
 
What draws us together at the end of the day is the particular expression of love that we might call 
“gratitude.” In spite of every hard time I have ever received from my family members, I’m glad that I 
have them in my life. I’m grateful for their vulnerability, for their talents and abilities, and for their 
commitment to being there for me when the going goes beyond “tough” and reaches “over the cliff 
crash and burn.” 
 
This summer, I will be leading a book study of Dianna Butler Bass’ recently published book, 
Grateful: The Transformative Power of Giving Thanks.  The book has been described as a text and 
model of resilience and resistance. Gratitude is good for our weary hearts and can support and 
restore our health in times of stress and worry. The book study series will be held on Wednesday 
evenings in June [6, 13, 20, 27] at 7:00 pm. The book can be purchased on Amazon or at Barnes & 
Noble. Please contact the church office if you need a copy of the book to be provided for you, if cost 
is an issue. 
 
In the meantime, May is setting up to be a 
month of many celebrations of which to be 
grateful and opportunities to share our 
gratitude for the dedication of so many 
members of our community who are 
committed to supporting our fundraising 
efforts, our community gatherings, and our 
ability to baptize, confirm and welcome 
new members and friends into the 
continuing community of gratitude and 
love that is Trinity Episcopal Church.  
 
In Christ’s Peace, 
Pastor Rachel+ 
 
The Rev. Rachel Taber-Hamilton, Rector 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Join us for our combined service at 9:00 am on Trinity Sunday, May 27, 2018. 
 
The Rt. Rev. Greg Rickel will be visiting us and will preside at the service. The Rev. 
Pat Grodt will serve as Deacon. Following the combined morning service, St. Mary’s 
Altar Guild will host a reception in Rogers Hall.  At the reception, there will be an 
opportunity for hear from the bishop about issues central to The General Convention 
of The Episcopal Church, being held this July in Austin, TX.  Pastor Rachel is an 
elected Clergy Deputy representing the Diocese of Olympia and will be attending The 
General Convention along with Bishop Rickel and a full deputation of 5 clergy and 5 
lay representatives.  
 
During the service, Bishop Rickel will confirm/receive six members of Trinity: Andraya 
LaFredo, Alex Moser, Morgan Crosby, Karl Rabel, Nancy Rabel, and Don Olin.  
  
Given that Trinity is an historic Victory Memorial dedicated to those who were killed in 
World War I, it is especially appropriate that this year Trinity Sunday falls on Memorial 
Day Weekend, as the year celebrating our 125

th
 year since Trinity’s founding on Trinity 

Sunday 1892 comes to its close. 
 
So, please join us for this year’s very special Trinity Sunday celebration and reception.  

Conformation Group from Trinity Sunday May 2015 



(Vestry Retreat 2016) 



 

 

 

Service Schedule 
 

Sunday 

8:00 AM 

Holy Eucharist Rite I 

With Cantor 

 

10:00 AM 

Holy Eucharist Rite II 

With the Trinity Choir 

 

10:00 AM 

Sunday School 

 

Nursery Available at 8:45 AM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Senior Warden 

From the Junior Warden 

Treasurer Tidbits 

Music Program News 

Trinity Youth Group 

St Mary’s Altar Guild 

Acolytes 

Prayer Shawl 

Daughters of the King 

Auction Items Needed 

Food Pantry Items Needed 

Vestry Auction 

Sunday Readings 

Trinity Vestry 

2017 Convention Delegates 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Prayer List 

Calendar 

Contact Us 

http://www.trinityeverett.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/May-2018-Calendar.pdf


 

 

 

“Give Thanks in all circumstances; for this is the will 
of God in Christ Jesus for you.” 

1 Thessalonian 5:18 

 

It has been a month since we were together 
celebrating Holy Week and the Resurrection of our 
Lord on Easter Sunday. And yet today, I continue to 
feel the power from an amazing celebration of 
liturgy, music, and environment that so many people 
worked very hard to put together. So, I want to once 
more thank from the bottom of my heart the many 
groups and individuals who made it possible, from 
our Altar Guild, Verger, Acolytes, Choir, Bell Choir, Children’s Choir, Office Staff, late night 
volunteers, and of course Pastor Rachel. I will not stop there, I also want to thank every one of you 
who attended the Holy Week and Easter services, because each one of you makes our 
congregation special and each of you being present is what allows us as a parish to witness the love 
of god and the effort that all of our volunteers put together. 

All this effort from our volunteers and the welcoming atmosphere that each one of you helps create 
is noticed by those who visit our church. I had the pleasure of receiving a letter after Easter from 
Maestro David di Fiore, who many of you will recognize as our guest organist this past Easter and 
someone who has joined us in the past for other occasions to share his wonderful talents with our 
congregation. With his permission, I am delighted to share this letter with the entire congregation as 
a reminder to all of us of the many blessings we have and share in our parish. 

 

April 11, 2018 

 

Dear Vestry, 

I wanted to first thank you for the wonderful experiences I have had at Trinity, Everett, and 
especially to thank David Spring, and Reverend Rachel Taber-Hamilton for their amazing 
skills. I teach on the faculty of Catholic University in Ruzomerok, Slovak Republic.  I teach 
organ, organ related worship courses, improvisation and choral conducting. Because my 
family lives in the Seattle area I have had the great pleasure, for two Christmas, and one 
Easter service, of collaboration with your highly skilled Music Director and superb Rector 
when I came to the area for a holiday visit. 

Rachel is one of the best liturgists and preachers I have encountered in my very long career. 
I was involved in church music for about 55 years before I decided to devote the rest of my 
career to teaching and performing. I have been so impressed with her at the helm and want 
you to know that from an objective outsider, believe me when I say that you are beyond 
fortunate to have such a rector. In 55 years I have experienced some very good and 
some...well, shall we say, not so good pastors. Rachel is at the top for sure, being an 
impressive liturgist and engaging preacher. And I really loved the high church ritual she had 
designed but also the non-stuffy manner with which she presides. I don´t think I will ever 
forget the baptismal renewal J. I admire her passion for social justice and the fact that she is 
sought after for leadership in the greater Episcopal Church, which also shows a high level of 
respect from her colleagues.  Her welcoming personality and pastoral care are beyond 



David has put together a wonderful music program, and has brought Trinity to a high level, 
which few churches will ever experience. When I direct the choir and they say to me, “we´ve 
heard this before” as I tell them about some vocal/choral technique, I know that they are in 
excellent hands. When I conducted, I was so happy that David was playing because he is 
a sensitive and intuitive accompanist, and I can concentrate on the choir and not have to be 
concerned about him because he knows my every move. His hymn playing is authoritative, 
and his conducting equally as good. His arrangements of hymns and work with the 
instrumentalists are inspiring, and his work with the children´s choir delightful. His choice of 
choral repertoire is masterful and the visibility he has brought to Trinity´s music program is 
a true gem. I noticed the large choir, which for sure is the mark of a fine director.  

 

Your congregation is very friendly and I feel very comfortable and welcome when I am either 
playing/directing with David, or as a worshipper. I had friends visit on Easter Sunday, and they 
reacted exactly as I have. 

 

Thank you for welcoming the stranger and for your very friendly congregation. 

 

Most Sincerely, 

David di Fiore 

 

I pray that the power of this year’s Holy Week and the Resurrection of our Lord will continue to give 
our congregation strength, guidance and love as we continue working all of our ministries and 
challenges ahead of us. 

 

Last month I shared with you some news about the team that was forming by at-large and vestry 
members to work on a comprehensive Stewardship plan for our sustainable future. That group has 
been put establish and will soon begin meetings with the guidance of the Kaleidoscope Institute. 
Reports, activities and help from the congregation will soon begin to be reported. 

 

By now, I’m sure you’ve heard many times about our upcoming Dinner & Auction Gala event 
scheduled for Saturday, May 19

th
 starting at 5:30 PM. This year the theme will be Latin Nights 

featuring the Tijuana Blast Band and all proceeds from the night will go towards helping us pay the 
Endowments fund loan, which was taken to help us balance our budget this year. There are many 
ways in which you can participate and support including attending the dinner, buying raffle tickets or 
donating items that will be auctioned during the night. A vestry member will be selling tickets and 
collecting donations after Sunday services. I encourage you to join us in this event and don’t be shy 
to bring friends or co-workers, which as previous years looks to be a night great fun!   

 

Blessing to all, 

 

Gonzalo Canseco 



Mark your calendars… 

Latin Nights, A Dinner & Auction Gala 
featuring Tijuana Blast Band 

May 19
th
, 2018! 

 
All are invited, and encouraged to come out for an amazingly delicious full course 
dinner, some fantastic live entertainment by the Tijuana Blast Band, Plus, the auction 
AND raffle! 
 
Dinner & Auction tickets $30 and raffle ticket-$10 or 3/$25 are on sale each Sunday 
after each service in the Narthex. 
 
A variety of alcoholic and non-alcoholic libations will be available; table wine will be 
included with the dinner service.  Choose from one of three different dinner entrées!  
Dinner entrée options include: 

Prime Rib Roast 
Roast salmon 

Vegetarian Celebration Roast 
 

A Variety of homemade and professionally made desserts will be up for Auction as 
well!  Be prepared to help pool your resources at your table to win your preferred 
option! 
 
Yours in Christ, through Francis, 
~Br. Chris 
 
Brother Christopher D. Jennings, OSF, Junior Warden  



I hope you all are enjoying an amazing start to Spring and are looking forward to summer. I know 
that this time of year, with the blooming flowers their aromas memories of days past often just waft 
into my mind and I start day dreaming about my summer vacation. 
  
A huge thank you to all who are making their pledges faithfully each week and to those who are 
putting money in the plate every Sunday. Thanks to you, our pledge and plate/contribution income 
through 1

st
 quarter is nearly right on track. We are running about 4.8% behind on income planned 

year to date ($4,000).   There are several reasons for this, but the bottom line is that if you have 
more you can give to support Trinity it will be appreciated beyond measure!. 
  
You will remember that we approved up to a $50,000 loan from the endowments for 2018. I am 
pleased to report that through 1

st
 quarter we have only had to take $5,000 of this ( we were 

approved for $12,500 per quarter). 
 
This is amazing news. And if you think about our $4,000 deficit in income for the quarter- if we could 
have gotten that in, we would not have had to borrow anything during the 1

st
 quarter- or only 

$1000.  Either way- this is pretty amazing and God does provide. 
  
We are now headed into the start of planning for the summer months, Rachel being gone for 
General Convention in July and travel time that takes us all away from our home Church. Please 
make sure you have your pledge/giving set up for automatic payments if possible so that our 
monthly expense can be met.  Also, please pray about helping us close the gap in our income so 
that we can continue to not dip into our endowments. 
  
With all vacation plans, I am sure we each are spending hundreds if not thousands of dollars on our 
time away. I humbly ask each of us to step back and compare what we are spending on a one time 
adventure compared to our annual pledge here at Trinity. Are you spending more on a one or two or 
three week vacation than you are giving annually to the Church that provides so much to each of us 
throughout the year? What if each of us  re-allocated just a portion of our vacation funds to add to 
the plate or as a one-time special gift to Trinity this year or to increase our annual pledge?  I suspect 
if every family, including my own, took just 10-20% of the allocated vacation money and gave that 
back to God, we would have not need to dip into our endowments for a loan. We would have no 
need to have conversations later in the year as we look at 2019 about do we cut the office hours and 
or music program to make the budget.  We would likely have no need to look at do we have to find a 
different physical plant/location. We would likely be finding ways to spend money out in the 
community doing outreach that impacts humanity in and around our congregation. 
  
So, my challenge to each of you is to take a look at what you are 
spending this year on your summer get away and really prayerfully 
compare this to what you are giving back to the God that is 
allowing you to take this outing or to look at your overall budget for 
eating out or getting coffee and compare this to what you are 
giving. Are we spending more on things that give us pleasure than 
we are on God? If so, how can each of us reprioritize this and 
increase what we are giving back to God and to Trinity. 
  
Blessings, 
David Kosar 
Treasurer 



A few notes from the music director….. 

Having just returned from my nephew’s wedding in Puerto Vallarta, Mexico, I am ever more aware of 

the value of family and community.  Many people from around the U.S. arrived to celebrate.   The 

wedding party and guests (and workers for the event) traveled via chartered boat in the ocean to a 

remote village, in a jungle/beach setting that reminded me of “Gilligan’s Island.”  (We were singing 

the “Three hour tour” song in the boat!)  Once all were settled, a Mariachi band provided a beautiful 

accompaniment for a not-so-solemn wedding procession, a brief ceremony, and a fiesta reception 

with dancing and toasts.  There were tears of joy, laughter, and lots of connecting and re-connecting.  

The extremely friendly locals worked very hard to make the event special, and to treat all the guests 

like family.   

That same hospitality toward all is one of the reasons I love visiting Mexico.  They have gotten some 

bad press, and some politicians haven’t been kind to the people there.  Of course, there are bad 

people there-- and here—and not wanting to get into debate, I have always admired the caring, hard 

work ethic, deep religious faith, and great joy among people there, even those who live in poverty.  

God, family, and community are the center of life.  Sometimes that “simpler” life escapes us in the 

Pacific NW, with our faster pace of life and juggling of activities.  As summer approaches, it is my 

hope that we at Trinity will be ever more mindful of our own community members who have a need 

or hurt that needs addressing, as well as visitors looking to be part of a caring family sharing our 

spiritual journeys.  Why not Trinity? 

We have a several wonderful “family” celebrations this month and next:   Mother’s Day will have 

special music from a MEN’S CHOIR (our choir men plus other guys who’d like to give it a try!), plus 

our Junior Choir.   We will celebrate new Christian life on the Feast of Pentecost, May 22.  Then, our 

parish will come together as one for Trinity Sunday, May 27, and will celebrate the Sacrament of 

Confirmation with Bishop Rickel at one combined 9:00am service.   Our last musical celebration 

before summer will be on Father’s Day, with some special music provided by the women of the choir 

and our kids as well.  I hope many of us will be on hand to enjoy these special events… a great time 

to bring friends who might enjoy our family. 

JUNIOR CHOIR & CHIMES:  After our post-Easter break, we are gearing up again for Mothers’ Day 

and the other upcoming special events.  Practices resume for all the Sundays of May (except May 

27, when we will sing for the special service with Bishop Rickel on Trinity Sunday.)  Join us after 

church for some pizza/snacks and music making 11:30-12:30 every Sunday. 

CALLING ALL MEN:  We are inviting any men who like to sing to join our special MEN’S CHOIR for 

MOTHERS’ DAY (May 12).  We will sing at 10:00am, and possibly 8:00 as well if enough singers can 

do so. Practices will be part of the regular choir practice on Thursday nights May 3 & 10, and Sunday 

May 6 after church.  If you are not sure if this will work for you, I’d be happy to meet with you 

privately to help you decide.  The exact times for practice will depend on the schedules of who 

participates.  So… please let me know! 

 

David Spring, music director 

davespring@comcast.net   

              

mailto:davespring@comcast.net


 



 

We are still looking for people to sign up for flowers for the following dates: 6/24, 7/1, 7/15, and 7/29. 

If you are interested please sign-up on the Flower Chart! 

 

Thanks, 

Emily Malmevik  



 

 

 

 

Don Wayne and myself would like to thank the Acolytes for their AWESOME teamwork, willingness 

to learn, their hard work and dedication and their flexibility. They had a lot of new things thrown at 

them during Holy Week and a lot of changes that they handled beautifully!  

 

If you have a child age 10 and up that would like to become an acolyte please find either Don 

Wayne or myself. 

 

Thanks! 

Emily Malmevik 



      
 This has been a busy year for the shawl ministry.  We have blessed 79 shawls and sent 39 
shawls from the 79 to hospice. We also have blessed 42 pocket prayer shawls.  On Sunday April 
22nd we blessed 2 shawls after the 8 AM service and both shawls were claimed right away.  Marie 
Bond knitted a shawl to bring on Sunday to be blessed and had a call for an immediate need for a 
shawl. So Fr. Wayne did what we call a drive by blessing in his home on the dining room table.  This 
is happens quite often, thanks for Fr. Wayne and Marie. 
 
    Kelly in the office called Marie Bond with a special request for a blue and purple shawl for 
someone in Eastern Washington.  Two shawls had already been sent to a mother and 
daughter.  The ailing mother treasured her shawl so much that her last request was to be buried with 
her shawl in the casket.  Afterward is when the daughter asked that a third shawl (purple and blue) 
be sent for her friend. Being buried with a shawl is not so unusual. That just shows what a big impact 
a simple blessed shawl can mean to someone.  
 
    Our next meeting is Saturday, May 5th at 10 AM-11 AM in the guild room.  Please join us as we 
need many hands to fulfill the need in our community and beyond.  Come hear more stories of our 
shawls and join in the fun of just being together. 
 
Sandee Wheeler 
A knitter 



Meetings 

There was no April meeting. The May meeting is Sunday, May 6 at 11:30 am in the parish hall. 
Please remember to bring a bible, your inspiration and your answers to Study Question 1.  

 

The Masters Fund 

The Order of the Daughters of the King supports higher education in leadership development and 
service for Episcopal church-related careers for women. The Master’s Fund was inaugurated at the 
Order’s Triennial Convention in 1922. It is intended to assist Daughters and other women to prepare 
for church-related work. Enrollment at any accredited college, university or graduate school is 
permitted. The Master's Fund ingathering is Pentecost, May 20, 2018. 

 

Reading and Reflection 

Acts 10:28  And [Peter] said to them, “You yourselves know that it is unlawful for a Jew to 
associate with or to visit a Gentile; but God has shown me that I should not call anyone profane or 
unclean.” 

Fear. Anxiety. Uncertainty. Security. Prejudice. These emotions and more prompt us to place labels 
on people. These labels offer tidy definitions that help us deal with people who are different from us. 
The problem is that humans are far too complex to be fully understood or completely categorized. 
We are very much and very many and far beyond labeling. 

The work of God, from the beginning of time until right now, is creating and collecting. Even when 
God sets a nation apart, God does so in order to make the nation a light and example to the entire 
world about how to live in covenantal relationship with each another and with God. Acts is the story 
of a gospel that is bigger than one people, bigger than any concept that has come before it. We see 
in these stories that God is indeed making all things new and calling all of creation into reconciliation 
and restoration. And that is quite a story. 

From Forward Movement, Sunday, April 22, 2018. 

 

DOK Motto: I am but one, but I am one. I cannot do everything, but I can do something. What I 
can do, I ought to do. What I ought to do, by the Grace of God I will do.  

Lord, what will you have me do? 



May 19
th
 is coming soon, and we still need your special item to make our silent auction at the Latin 

Nights Dinner and Auction Gala a record-breaking success.  What are we looking for?  Housewares, 

collectibles, antiques, gift baskets, offers of services, sporting event tickets, vacation stays, 

restaurant gift certificates, etc.  The list is as long as your imagination! 

Many wonderful items have been donated already, including: an ornate, gold-framed mirror; tickets 

to a Seattle Sounders game; a hand-made pottery planter; Seahawks official NFL beach towel and 

ski cap, two nights at Whistler, and a Starbucks gift basket. 

Please fill out an auction item donation form, available in the narthex or the church office, and return 

it as soon as possible.  The item(s) don’t have to be delivered until the week of the auction, although 

we do have a secure storage area if you would like to bring them sooner. 

If you have any questions, please contact Carol Bartley (425-315-7484) or gtopaz@juno.com.   

mailto:gtopaz@juno.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Items are needed for the Food Pantry that Kelly maintains in 

the Church Office. 

 

When bringing items in please keep the following things in mind: 

 please do not donate food that is expired 

 all outdated and expired foods will be thrown out 

 this is not the time to clean out your pantry 

 Any opened food items will be thrown out 

 





May 6     Easter 6 
Acts 10:44-48 
1 John 5:1-6 
John 15:9-17 

Psalm 98 
 

May 13     Easter 7 
Acts 1:15-17, 21-26 

1 John 5:9-13 
John 17:6-19 

Psalm 1 

http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Easter/BEaster6_RCL.html#ot1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Easter/BEaster6_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Easter/BEaster6_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Easter/BEaster6_RCL.html#ps1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Easter/BEaster7_RCL.html#ot1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Easter/BEaster7_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Easter/BEaster7_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Easter/BEaster7_RCL.html#ps1


May 20    Pentecost 
Acts 2:1-21 

Romans 8:22-27 
John 15:26-27; 16:4b-15 

Psalm 104:25-35, 37 
 

May 27    Trinity Sunday 
Isaiah 6:1-8 

Romans 8:12-17 
John 3:1-17 
Psalm 29 

http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Pentecost/BPentDay_RCL.html#ot1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Pentecost/BPentDay_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Pentecost/BPentDay_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Pentecost/BPentDay_RCL.html#ps1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Pentecost/BTrinity_RCL.html#ot1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Pentecost/BTrinity_RCL.html#nt1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Pentecost/BTrinity_RCL.html#gsp1
http://www.lectionarypage.net/YearB_RCL/Pentecost/BTrinity_RCL.html#ps1


 

 

 

 

 

Class of 2018 

Carol Bartley 

Gonzalo Canseco 

Harry Stengele 

Jeff Wheeler 

Class of 2019 

Eileen Bernat  

Jason Grace 

Nick Fuchs 

Janet Kowalski 

 

 

 

 

 

Class of 2020 

Christopher Jennings  

Doug Lathom  

Andraya Moser  

Julia Vandervegt  

Treasurer 

David Kosar 

Clerk of the Vestry 

Michelle Wheeler 

Chancellor 

Sarah Mack 

Delegates 

Ray Smith -  1 year 

Bob Wheeler - 1 year 

John Heberling - 2 years 

Mary Heileson - 2 years 

Alternate Delegates 

Diana Baird (First Alternate) 

Ben Baird (Second Alternate) 

Gonzalo Canseco (Third Alternate) 

Melody Oxley (Forth Alternate) 

 

Regional Convener 

Leann Harrison Torgerson  



 

 

 

 

Stanley Flanders - 5/1             

Roman Santiago - 5/1          

Ryan Boyett - 5/4               

Stephanie Rothermel - 5/5      

Lucy Wanambisi – 5/7             

Janet Hallauer – 5/9               

Victoria Baker – 5/10               

Judith Ballantyne – 5/12         

Christopher Jennings – 5/13  

Ron Chappell – 5/15              

Colleen McSwain - 5/15      

Shawn Ruskin - 5/17                

DJ Shaw – 5/17                        

Rachael Bauer – 5/18              

Audrey MacMillan – 5/20        

Lilly Zenie – 5/20                    

Ann Cruikshank – 5/21 

 

Karen Curtis – 5/21                

Mark Garcia – 5/21                 

Jordan Stier – 5/21                  

Kenny DeLisle – 5/25              

Bonnie Malone – 5/26            

Patty O’Brien – 5/26                

Barbara Wheeler – 5/27          

Doris McLennan – 5/30           

Patrick O’Brien – 5/30             

Jason Grace – 5/31 

 

 

The Rev. Rachel & The Rev. Nigel Taber-Hamilton - 5/1 

Wayne & Daisy York-Kinder - 5/1 

James & Joanne Davis - 5/4 

John & Sally Galt - 5/17 

Ronald & Kirsten Zenie - 5/20 

Benjamin & Diana Baird - 5/22 

Stanley & Ann Flanders - 5/27 



Our Parish Prayer List* 
Let us pray for our own needs and those of others: 

Those who are ill or in need of prayer 

Larry V., Blu T., Larry K., Charise L., Louis D., Kara D., John D., Lucille D., Maliki S., Moses S., Milani S., Silas D., 
Kayleen S., Buzz B., Kerry S., Billie C., Barb L., Mary B., Norma H., Doris Mc., Lisa B., Genevieve E., Elaine A., 
Adam A., Lil C., Lee G., Julie A., Jean M., Mary Margaret McS, Anne McS., Meghan McS., Colleen McS., Erin 
McS., Carole., Guillermo O., Brian T., Dee R., Melissa C., Brad R., Brian C., Joel D., Nate D., Ben D., Donna L. 
Paul L., Omar C., Brian T., Jann S., Jamie M., Casey C., Phillip N., Helmi H., Sharon S., Brett G., Laura O., Emily 
V., Vonnie E., Mary T., Mary U., Liz Mc., Steve Mc., Bill B. 

 

For the victims and families of natural disasters around the world; for those who suffer from chronic ill-
nesses; for those who are caregivers for their loved ones and others. 

 

Our Parish Military List** 

 

For those on deployment, in the military and their families: 

 

Bryce Abbott - (nephew of Bonnie Wold) 

Danielle Bevans - (granddaughter of Margaret Bevans) 

Mark Bove Jr - (friend of Deborah & Harry Estep) 

Tad Carson - (son of Jerry & Carolyn Carson) 

Darius Crisp - (nephew of Kelly DiCicco & David Kosar) 

Ryan French - (great nephew of Jenny Miller) 

Chris Hogan - (son of Cindy Hogan) 

Paul Jokiel - (cousin of Pastor Rachel) 

John Snyder - (son of Stu & Ellie Snyder) 

Mark Wold - (son of Bonnie Wold) 

George - (friend of Janet & Jim Hallauer) 

Chaplain Jim Lewis - (nephew of Fr Wayne & Marie Bond) 

 

*  If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, and would like to be included on the Parish Sick List, 
 please contact the Parish Office to be included. 

 

**  If you or someone you know is in the Military, and would like to be included on the Parish Military 
 List, please contact the Parish Office to be included. 

 



Contact Us 
Email Parish Administrator 

Email Director of Music 

Email Rector 

Trinity Website 

mailto:administrator@trinityeverett.org
mailto:davespring@comcast.net
mailto:chaplain@whidbey.com
http://www.trinityeverett.org/

